Land Use Committee

December 13, 2005

Order of Business


Call to Order:
Announcements:
· Conduct of Meeting:
· Roberts Rules, informal committee of the whole to extent possible but please go through Chair to speak

· Time limits, if necessary

· Upcoming meeting dates, events & misc. announcements
· Community interest items on last pages of agenda
· New muni Web Site (see attached info)
· Requesting letters re: Seward Highway (see attached info)
· Girdwood Guru “Lets Talk”  (see attached notice)
· 12/19 – GBOS - Glacier City Hall
· 12/21 - Federation of Community Councils – go to web site for more info http:communitycouncils.org – gbos web site at http://www.girdwoodrotary.org/_a/girdwood/girdwood.html
· 1/3 - Trails Committee - Little Bears
· 1/10 – LUC Annual Meeting (Elections) – Glacier Hall
· 3 GBOS seats will be up for reelection at next election cycle
· Vote to accept for consideration any late agenda items, if any:
· Late agenda items??

· Announce Order of Business - Reason for any changes if different than published:

Agenda Item LUC 0512-01: Officer Reports & LUC comments and actions as necessary.

· Chairman’s report

· Vice-Chairman’s report 
· Secretary report
· Approval of November meeting minutes – defer to January ? - N/A
Agenda Item LUC 0512-02:  Committee Reports

· Any other committee reports?

Go to Highlighted agenda item on next page
Girdwood Land Use Committee 

Notice of Agenda 

December 13, 2005 Regular meeting
The following items have been submitted as agenda items for consideration at this regular meeting of the Girdwood Land Use Committee.  Voting members of the Land Use Committee (LUC) are any person eighteen (18) years of age or older who has been a resident and/or property owner, business owner or designated representative of a non-profit association who has resided in, owned property in, owned a business located in, or operated as a non-profit association for ninety (90) days or longer in Girdwood Valley, and in accordance with the LUC Operating Principles.
What:    Regular meeting of the Girdwood Land Use Committee

Where:  Glacier City Hall (next to Little Bears)

Date:     December 13, 2005 

Time:     7:00 pm
· Agenda Item LUC 0512-01:  Officer reports, minutes approval and LUC comments and actions as necessary. 

· The current LUC officers terms end in January, 2006.  Nomination and election of officers for the 2006 term will be held at the January 10, 2006 meeting. If you or someone you know would like to run for these LUC officer positions, please be sure to come to the January 10, 2006 meeting.  The meeting location will be published as soon as it is available but no later than January 3, 2006.
· Agenda Item LUC 0512-02:  Committee reports; 

· Agenda Item LUC 0511-05: Petitioner: Mark Ryan  Requesting approval of a proposed lease of HLB land for the purpose of operation of a new-to-Anchorage adventure activity called a "zip line" or flying fox" (in New Zealand). These specialized activities are comprised of certain components otherwise found in a NOLS or Outward Bound challenge course. Zip lines are participant friendly as they require little decision making by the guest and are extremely reliable. The principle idea of the activity is to take tourists with no previous knowledge of climbing techniques up into the rainforest canopy and, using a system of ropes or cables in conjunction with elevated platforms situated in the treetops, to allow the tourists to safely traverse from platform to platform. Such eco-adventure tours have proven popular in foreign and domestic markets.  The proposal is a concept plan for the construction and operation of a Zipline, Forest Canopy, Adventure Tour Operation on municipal property, in an environmentally sensitive manner.  The proposed location is Tract "F" of the Prince Addition of the Alyeska Subdivision

** End of Agenda **

· Meeting agendas and minutes may be viewed on the Federation of Community Councils Girdwood web page at http://communitycouncils.org/girdwood/girdwood.html.  Updated information will be posted there as it is received.  *****GBOS web site temporarily at http://www.girdwoodrotary.org/_a/girdwood/girdwood.html*****
From: Doug Wu - The Girdwood Guru [mailto:doug@girdwoodguru.com] 
Sent: Tuesday, December 13, 2005 6:32 AM
To: Ron Burson; Brandi Hoke; Larry Daniels
Cc: Mark Ryan
Subject: Mark Ryan / Alyeska Adventures Zipline Proposal
LUC / GBOS,

On Dec.12, the Girdwood Chamber of Commerce board reviewed Alyeska Adventures zipline proposal.

We feel that this proposal supports the mission of the chamber, adds to the economic benefit of the community by diversifying our economy, and contributes to Girdwood’s unique character of a small town recreation tourist destination.

We recommend you cast a vote of non objection to this proposal.

Sincerely,

Doug R. Wu
Girdwood Chamber of Commerce President

From: castleintheclouds@starband.net

Sent: Tuesday, December 13, 2005 12:21 AM

To: RonBurson@arctic.net

Subject: Re: LUC agenda 051213.doc

Ron and LUC,

I will not be able to be at the meeting Tues due to other commitments. But I do have real concerns about Mr Ryans operation and the safety of his clients. At this time I can not support his idea and do not want HLB land used for this.

Diane Powers

News, The Muni launched a new web site today, you can access it through our web site www.communitycouncils.org
Click on MY NEIGHBORHOOD, first link on the top left on the page. Enter your own address and see what information you can find.

Also you may access it though www.muni.org on the main web page, under what is new.

If you have any questions, or need assistance call our office and we would be glad to help.

Last week, the Girdwood 2020 Community Projects meeting was held with Rep. Mike Hawker and David Post, the DOT/PF planner for Anchorage.  During the meeting we learned that the state has recently dropped the Seward Highway improvements south of Potter Section House from the "STIP."  (State Transportation Improvement Plan)  This is a major concern that needs to be rectified.  The STIP in its current form is now out for review by the agency, with comments due by December 31, 2005.  

We think it is essential that every member of the Girdwood Community send a letter asking that the 4-lane divided highway from Potter to Girdwood be re-established in the STIP.  

Please write to: 

    John Tolley, DOT/PF Planning Director

    P. O. Box 196900

    Anchorage, AK  99519-6900

    with copy to:

    Jeff Otteson, DOT/PF Deputy Commissioner

    3132 Channel Drive, Suite 200

    Juneau, AK  99801-7898

Letters must be sent by the end of this month!  Among other things, you can mention the safety concerns that continue unabated until we have a four-lane divided highway to Girdwood.  As you know, there have been several collisions on the highway in the past several months, with loss of life.

Since the meeting, Rep. Hawker forwarded a letter that he received from Mayor Begich on this issue.  The problem is apparently that the "bridge money", which we have heard so much about, takes all the funds from regular projects for our community.  Unfortunately, the mayor did not mention the Seward Highway as a loser in this process, probably because that is outside the area that his staff concentrates on.  The mayor needs to know about the importance of the Seward Highway project.  SO PLEASE COPY YOUR LETTER TO THE MAYOR.  Copies should also go to Rep. Hawker, Sen. Bunde, the GBOS, and 2020.

Girdwood - what's on your mind?  The Girdwood Guru wants to know!

"Let's Talk", a unique talk show concept featuring issues related to Girdwood, will be recording its second episode this Friday (Dec. 16th) from 4-6PM at Glacier City Hall.  Community members are invited to participate by either being audience members or guest speakers on the show.  Based on a free form concept that assumes that communication is empowering, "Let's Talk!" is only limited in topic to issues that relate to the Girdwood community and its stakeholders.

To be a guest speaker on "Let's Talk!" you must be a Girdwood resident, Girdwood business/property owner, or member of a service organization based in Girdwood.

Anyone is welcome to be an audience member.  Everyone is encouraged to forward this e-mail to whoever they feel would be interested.  All viewpoints and perspectives are welcomed and encouraged to be shared!

Please submit your interest in participation by e-mailing Doug Wu ~ The Girdwood Guru, by replying to this message and stating whether you 

would like to participate as a guest or audience member.   Guest 

speakers are required to submit via e-mail what topics they wish to talk about by Thursday evening, Dec. 15th.

This show will be broadcast via Girdwood Television (local channel 6) as well as through the Internet via http://www.girdwoodguru.com.  The Girdwood Guru reserves the right to select and prioritize speakers and topics.
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